
June 26, 2023

Dear supporters, colleagues, and codesigners,

I’m writing to let you know about some changes at the Graphic 
Advocacy Project. This summer, I am joining Seton Hall Law School as 
the inaugural director of the New Jersey Legal Design Lab. I’m thrilled to 
continue teaching and exploring the liberatory potential of legal design 
in my home state. At the same time, I’m coming to terms with the fact 
that I no longer have the capacity to lead GAP in its current form.

GAP has always been a scrappy organization. A small and dedicated 
group of people have devoted many hours to our mission, often on a 
volunteer basis. Because of this, my decision to step back from my role 
presents an opportune moment to pause and reflect on GAP’s future. 
Right now, GAP is on indefinite hiatus.

Our team is exploring a variety of ways to carry on GAP’s mission. We 
might search for a new president with a passion for legal information 
design (know anyone?), redefine the scope of our activities, transfer 
our assets to a sister nonprofit, or pursue some other avenue that we 
haven’t thought of yet. We would love to hear from you about your 
vision for GAP’s future. How might we leverage our limited resources to 
keep making legal information accessible? Please share your thoughts 
here!

In the seven years since I founded GAP, the field of legal design has 
blossomed. More and more advocates are wielding creative tools to 
share knowledge and power with their communities. It has been GAP’s 
great privilege to contribute to this evolution of public interest lawyering 
alongside all of you. I hope you’ll join us in imagining what we might do 
next.

With gratitude,

Hallie Jay Pope
President

226 E 9th Street 
Brooklyn, NY 11218 

202.630.7046graphicadvocacy.org

https://forms.gle/JawfaWR99LGpH5qG8



